
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: December 5, 2023 

ITEM TITLE, PRESENTER: Consideration and Approval of the Pack Creek Fire Hazard Mitigation 

Program Grant Contract: Amendment #2 for $4,300 with Jones & DeMille 

Engineering. Mack McDonald, Chief Administrative Officer 

RECOMMENDATION: Consideration and Approval 

 

SUMMARY 

Jones & DeMille was awarded the design contract for the design of flood mitigation debris basins along 

Pack Creek. They have been working to complete the designs for that project which is a grant funded 

project in Spanish Valley. In their original design, they anticipated Geotechnical Services for $21,648. 

With the design including two separate debris basins with overflow outlets, it is requiring that the 

Geotech bore more holes than originally anticipated and includes additional Geotechnical assistance. 

This change added to the original costs for design. This increased costs by $4,300 for a total of 

$30,441.75. However, as the Geotechnical Services visited the site and in initial boring, it was 

determined they would need larger equipment due to the size of rocks they encountered. This change 

order #2, covers the additional cost for larger equipment.  

HISTORY/PAST ACTION 

In January of 2022, the San Juan County Board of Commissioners approved the contract with Jones & 

DeMille for a total of $89,670 for Design Services.  

Amendment #1 was approved on September 19, 2023. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

An additional $6,493.75 for a total of $96,163.75 in design fees and an adjustment to the contract in 

Amendment #1 approved on September 19, 2023. Amendment #2 will bring the total to $100,463.75.   


